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parted waves close in, and every trace of disturbance soon

disappears from human vision. Nevertheless, it is certain that
every track thus furrowed in the waters has sent an influence

through their entire mass, such as is calculable by distinct
formulie; and it may be that glorified minds, by the principles
of celestial mathematics, can as easily trace out the paths of
the unnumbered vessels that have crossed the waters, as the
astronomer can the paths of the planets or the comets.
The solid earth, too, is alike tenacious of every impression

we make upon it; not a footprint of man or beast is marked

upon its surface, that does not permanently change the whole

globe. Every one of its countless atoms will retain and ex
hibit an infinitesimal, but a real, effect through all coming
time. It is too minute, indeed, for the cognizance of the hu
man senses. But in a higher sphere there may be inlets of

perception acute enough to trace it through all its bearings,
and thus render every atom of the globe a living witness to the
actions of every living being.

In view of these facts, we cannot regard the glowing Ian

guag of Babbage an exaggeration, when he says, "The soul
of the negro, whose fettered body, surviving the living char
nel-house of his infected prison, was thrown into the sea to

lighten the ship, that his Christian master might escape the
limited justice at length assigned by civilized man to crimes
whose profit had long gilded their atrocity, will need, at the
last great day of human accounts, no living witness of his

earthly agony: when man and all his race shall have disappeared
from the face of our planet, ask every particle of air still float

ing over the unpeopled earth, and it will record the cruel man
date of the tyrant. Interrogate every wave which breaks

unimpeded on ten thousand desolate shores, and it will give
evidence of the last gurgle of the waters which closed over the
head of his dying victim. Confront the murderer with every
corporeal atom of his immolated slave, and in its still quiver
ing movements he will read the prophet's denunciation of the

prophet king."
The distinguished mathematical professor from whom I

have just quoted, limits the effects of this mathematical reac
tion to this globe and its atmosphere. But if, as the philoso
phers now generally admit, there is a subtle and extremely
elastic medium pervading all space, why must they not extend to
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